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Does Cascadia agree it would be appropriate to recognize the potential availability of 
low interest loans from Washington’s DWSRF in assessing cost of debt for purposes of 
calculating rate of return?  If not, why not?  

Response: 

No. Since the DWSRF relies on federal funding, loans obtained through it must comply 
with multiple federal regulations that impact the cost of a project. For example, the 
Davis-Bacon Act requires that all employees of any contractor that works on a project 
funded through the DWSRF be paid at a certain level. Additionally, the American Iron 
and Steel (AIS) provision requires Clean DWSRF recipients to use iron and steel 
products that are produced in the United States. Compliance with provisions such as 
these requires extensive paperwork on the part of contracts. Thus, these requirements 
can significantly drive up the cost of projects. So, while some money may be saved on 
interest expense, it is offset by increased costs elsewhere. Simply looking at interest 
rates available through the DWSRF would not provide a full picture of the cost impact of 
utilizing the DWSRF.   
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